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BOARD OF EDUCATION 

GREGG RIDDLE, President 
330.506.5565 EMAIL: griddle@polandschools.org 
TROY POLIS, Vice-President 
330.423.5442 EMAIL: tpolis@polandschools.org 
LARRY WARREN 
330.727.2843 EMAIL: lwarren@polandschools.org 
ANNIE COLUCCI 
330.519.4088 EMAIL: acolucci@polandschools.org 
DR. LARRY DINOPOULOS, DDS 
330.757.0966 EMAIL: ldinopoulos@polandschools.org 

ADMINISTRATION 

CRAIG HOCKENBERRY, Superintendent of Schools
chockenberry@polandschools.org 

JANET L. MUNTEAN, Treasurer/CFO
janetmuntean@polandschools.org 

DR. MARIA HOFFMASTER, Asst. Superintendent/Director of Curriculum 
mahoffmaster@polandschools.org

MATT MCKENZIE, Director of Operations 
mmckenzie@polandschools.org 

KEVIN SNYDER, Principal PSHS 
DAVID PURINS, Principal PMS

 JENNIFER PINT, Principal McKinley 

Notice of Parents Right-to-Know 

Re: Every Students Succeeds Act (Public Law 114-95), Section 1112 (e)(I)(A) 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

You have the right to know about the teaching qualifications of your child's classroom teacher in a school 
receiving Title I funds. The federal Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) requires that any school district 
receiving Title I funds must notify parents of each student attending any school receiving Title I funds that they 
may request, and the district will provide the parents on request (and in a timely manner), information 
regarding the professional qualifications of the student's classroom teachers, including at a minimum, the 
following: 

I. Whether the teacher has met State qualification and licensing criteria for the grade levels and subject 
areas in which the teacher provides instruction; 

II. Whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other provisional status through which State 
qualification or licensing criteria have been waiver; 

III. Whether the teacher is teaching in the field of discipline of the certification of the teacher; and 

IV. Whether your child is provided services by paraprofessional and, if so, their qualifications. 

You may request the above information by contacting your building principal. 

Craig Hockenbeny 
Superintendent 
Poland Local Schools 

3030 DOBBINS ROAD POLAND, OH 44514-2327 

TELEPHONE 330.757.7000 • FAX 330.757.2390 
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